Bridgepoint Civic Association (BPA) Meeting 
Minutes October 5, 2020 
6:03 p.m. 
Darby Theilen, President of BPA, called the meeting to order at 6:03 p.m. on October 5, 2020. Darby asked if everyone had a chance to review the last meeting minutes on our Bridgepoint website and asked if anyone had any changes. No one had changes. Scott Taylor made the motion to accept the minutes from the last meeting as written, Monica Stanley seconded. Motion carried. (no opposition) 
Treasurer’s Report by Scott Taylor, Treasurer of BPA 
Treasurer’s Report was available for each resident to view. Kevin Clark made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report, Kris Knobles seconded the motion.  Motion carried. (no opposition) 
Architectural Committee Meeting (ACC) – Dan Narsh 
Dan Narsh presented a brief summary of the ACC projects within the neighborhood. 
New Business
Darby Theilen presented all dates for future neighborhood meetings. Lorraine May questioned the timing of the October nominating meeting. Darby explained that bylaws for the neighborhood were to serve as guidelines to govern the neighborhood and that the meeting date for nominations could be held in October vs. November. 
The purpose for the meeting was explained by Darby. (The purpose for this meeting was to vote on the approval for the use of funds to combine the 1978 and 1996 deed restrictions into one cohesive document. Previously the members of the neighborhood voted on several amendments that they would like to see added to the deed restrictions but these were not being added or voted on at this time. This meeting was strictly for the approval of funds to pay the neighborhood lawyer to combine the restrictions.) 
Sally expressed her concerns and informed the neighborhood that she retained an attorney to review the appropriateness of the combination of the restrictions. 
Mike McDaniel questioned the amount already spent on the attorney thus far (approximately $1800 with a cap of $5000 arranged by Darby Theilen).
Multiple residents questioned the need for a vote on spending as well as the percentage requirements for a motion to pass. 
Per bylaws, Darby explained the legality of the meeting and votes. Mr. Dunn and Mrs. May expressed concern for the legality of the meeting and asked that their concerns be noted in the official minutes. 
Robert Taylor, Chair of the Deed Restriction Committee and ACC member attempted to calm the crowd and explain the need for a combination of the restrictions as well as a need for the 10/5/2020 meeting. 
Pete Peterson questioned wrongdoings of the previous lawyer. 
Multiple residents questioned how the deed restriction changes will impact them and questioned what the board was attempting to “sneak in on them”. It was at this time that the meeting began to get loud and out of control of board members. 
After agreeing to send out paper voting ballots, and scheduling a meeting for 10/12 at the Mink building, Scott Taylor made a motion for the meeting to adjourn, the motion was seconded and the meeting was adjourned. 

 
